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Thank you Chair, 

The Endocrine Society appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on the engagement of 

stakeholders via a multistakeholder forum.  While we understand that member states are seeking 

opportunities to involve diverse voices in the discussions surrounding the INC, it is imperative that 

stakeholders be allowed to participate directly in negotiations and meetings involving technical 

details of the instrument.   

We mentioned in our previous interventions the critical role that scientific stakeholders must play 

in the negotiations to ensure that the instrument achieves meaningful public health benefits.  We 

are concerned that a large multistakeholder forum in parallel to, or immediately adjacent to, the 

negotiation sessions could impede meaningful engagement of stakeholders with technical 

expertise with member states.  Our experience with the SAICM process has informed our 

perspective on how such parallel dialogues could create barriers to effective engagement in 

negotiations.  

We urge the INC to adopt modalities that enable our Society and our expert scientists, clinicians, 

and other health professionals to provide their meaningful expertise and support in an efficient 

manner to member states throughout the INC process, for example via regional or national 

meetings with expert scientists from among our global membership during the intersessional 

period.   

Thank you for your consideration and appreciation of our perspective. 

 


